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From: Heather Harp

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Dismantling Racism

Date: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 2:01:40 PM
Colleagues,

Here is the link President Bodnar shared with us.
http://hs.umt.edu/aas/courses/dismantling-racism.php

Ciao,

Heather

Heather Harp
Councilperson, Ward 3
Missoula, MT 59801
406-550-0786
hharp@ci.missoula.mt.us

Please be apprised that this email, responses, and attachments are part of the public record.
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From: Jim Nugent

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Dept. Mayors Office; Jaeson White; Scott Hoffman; Mike Colyer; Chris Odlin;
Richard Stepper; Laurie Clark

Subject: FW: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act during the Black Lives Matter Protest

Date: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 8:07:47 AM

From: oddpilot@aol.com <oddpilot@aol.com>

Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 8:03 AM

To: Jim Nugent <NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Subject: Fwd: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act during the Black Lives Matter
Protest

From: oddpilot@aol.com

To: council@ci.missoula.mt.us

Cc: oddpilot@aol.com

Sent: 6/24/2020 7:41:59 AM Mountain Standard Time

Subject: Fwd: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act during the
Black Lives Matter Protest

Dear City Council,

| am asking that you contact the U.S. Department of Justice to see that the
perpetrator(s) of the vandalism of the Veteran's Memorial Monument at the
Missoula County Courthouse during the Black Lives Matter Protest is sought
out and charged. These despicable actions are a violation of the Federal
Veterans Memorial Preservation Act and the perpetrator(s) upon conviction
would be subject to ten years in the Federal Prison.

| further ask that my Ward 5 Representatives arrange in the appropriate
council committee a hearing to discuss how our veterans' monuments in
Rose Memorial Park and at the courthouse can be protected, and that signs
be placed at those locations informing that vandalism of such monuments is
a federal crime subject to ten years in prison.

Thank you,

Dennis Gordon

From: NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us

To: oddpilot@aol.com

Sent: 6/23/2020 9:19:51 AM Mountain Standard Time

Subject: RE: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act
during the Black Lives Matter Protest

DENNIS:
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Thank you for your email and the link to your Missoulian pinion editorial.

| was not aware that the Doughboy statue had been vandalized until |
received your email. Such an act of senseless destructive vandalism is
disappointing, unacceptable and in conflict with nearly 250 years of efforts
by United States citizens to establish and protect our citizen constitutional
rights, such as freedom of speech, and equal protection of the laws, that
are intended to be respected and civilly exercised by United States citizens.

| agree that all lives matter. All lives matter equally. All human beings
should be treated with equal respect as well as afforded equal rights as part
of our humanity to each other as well as part of our equal protection of the
laws Constitutional rights provided pursuant to both the United States and
Montana Constitution to all citizens.

Our office will of course work cooperatively with law enforcement to bring
justice in all matters that our office is called upon to address within the
limited authority and jurisdiction that Montana municipal attorneys are
allowed pursuant to Montana state law.

JIM NUGENT

From: oddpilot@aol.com <oddpilot@aol.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 23, 2020 8:01 AM

To: Jim Nugent <NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Cc: oddpilot@aol.com

Subject: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act during the
Black Lives Matter Protest

Jim, good morning,

As you must be aware, the Doughboy Veteran's Memorial was vandalized in early June
by a protester(s) at the Black Lives Matter rally at the Missoula County Courthouse. In
case you aren't aware of the circumstances, | have attached a link to my op/ed which
appeared in Sunday's Missoulian. As you know, this vandalism violates the Federal
Veterans Memorial Preservation Act. Whoever did the act of vandalism is subject to up
to ten years in Federal Prison.

Since you are the top law enforcement officer for the city of Missoula, will you will act in
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conjunction with the Missoula County Attorney, and with the FBI, to bring to justice the
perpetrator(s) of this despicable act?

Thank you,

Dennis Gordon

https://missoulian.com/opinion/columnists/defend-doughboy-statue-from-
vandalism/article_e59fel107-5f4b-56f0-8b5e-44add17ca656.html

Messages and attachments sent to or from this e-mail account pertaining to
City business may be considered public or private records depending on the
message content. The City is often required by law to provide public records
to individuals requesting them. The City is also required by law to protect
private, confidential information. This message is intended for the use of the
individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient of this
transmission, please notify the sender immediately, do not forward the
message to anyone, and delete all copies. Thank you
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From: oddpilot@aol.com

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site

Cc: oddpilit@aol.com

Subject: Fwd: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act during the Black Lives Matter Protest
Date: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 7:34:04 AM

Dear City Council,

| am asking that you contact the U.S. Department of Justice to see that the perpetrator of the vandalism
of the Veteran's Memorial Monument at the Missoula County Courthouse During the Black Lives Matter
Protest is sought out and charged. These despicable actions are a violation of the Federal Veterans
Memorial Preservation Act and the perpetrator(s) upon conviction would be subject to ten years in the
Federal Prison.

| further ask my Ward 5 Representatives to arrange in the appropriate council committee a hearing to
discuss how our veterans' monuments in Rose Memorial Park and at the courthouse can be protected,
and that signs be placed at those locations informing that vandalism of such monuments is a federal
crime subject to ten years in prison.

Thank you,
Dennis Gordon

From: NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us

To: oddpilot@aol.com

Sent: 6/23/2020 9:19:51 AM Mountain Standard Time

Subject: RE: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act during the Black Lives Matter
Protest

DENNIS:

Thank you for your email and the link to your Missoulian pinion editorial.

| was not aware that the Doughboy statue had been vandalized until | received your
email. Such an act of senseless destructive vandalism is disappointing,
unacceptable and in conflict with nearly 250 years of efforts by United States
citizens to establish and protect our citizen constitutional rights, such as freedom of
speech, and equal protection of the laws, that are intended to be respected and
civilly exercised by United States citizens.

| agree that all lives matter. All lives matter equally. All human beings should be
treated with equal respect as well as afforded equal rights as part of our humanity
to each other as well as part of our equal protection of the laws Constitutional rights
provided pursuant to both the United States and Montana Constitution to all
citizens.
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Our office will of course work cooperatively with law enforcement to bring justice in
all matters that our office is called upon to address within the limited authority and
jurisdiction that Montana municipal attorneys are allowed pursuant to Montana state
law.

JIM NUGENT

From: oddpilot@aol.com <oddpilot@aol.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 23, 2020 8:01 AM

To: Jim Nugent <NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Cc: oddpilot@aol.com

Subject: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act during the Black
Lives Matter Protest

Jim, good morning,

As you must be aware, the Doughboy Veteran's Memorial was vandalized in early June by a
protester(s) at the Black Lives Matter rally at the Missoula County Courthouse. In case you
aren't aware of the circumstances, | have attached a link to my op/ed which appeared in
Sunday's Missoulian. As you know, this vandalism violates the Federal Veterans Memorial
Preservation Act. Whoever did the act of vandalism is subject to up to ten years in Federal
Prison.

Since you are the top law enforcement officer for the city of Missoula, will you will act in
conjunction with the Missoula County Attorney, and with the FBI, to bring to justice the
perpetrator(s) of this despicable act?

Thank you,

Dennis Gordon

https://missoulian.com/opinion/columnists/defend-doughboy-statue-from-
vandalism/article_e59fe107-5f4b-56f0-8b5e-44add17ca656.html

Messages and attachments sent to or from this e-mail account pertaining to City
business may be considered public or private records depending on the message
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content. The City is often required by law to provide public records to individuals
requesting them. The City is also required by law to protect private, confidential
information. This message is intended for the use of the individual or entity named
above. If you are not the intended recipient of this transmission, please notify the
sender immediately, do not forward the message to anyone, and delete all copies.
Thank you






From: oddpilot@aol.com

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site

Cc: oddpilot@aol.com

Subject: Fwd: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act during the Black Lives Matter Protest
Date: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 7:42:01 AM

Dear City Council,

I am asking that you contact the U.S. Department of Justice to see that the perpetrator(s) of the
vandalism of the Veteran's Memorial Monument at the Missoula County Courthouse during
the Black Lives Matter Protest is sought out and charged. These despicable actions are a
violation of the Federal VVeterans Memorial Preservation Act and the perpetrator(s) upon
conviction would be subject to ten years in the Federal Prison.

| further ask that my Ward 5 Representatives arrange in the appropriate council committee a
hearing to discuss how our veterans' monuments in Rose Memorial Park and at the courthouse
can be protected, and that signs be placed at those locations informing that vandalism of such
monuments is a federal crime subject to ten years in prison.

Thank you,

Dennis Gordon

From: NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us

To: oddpilot@aol.com

Sent: 6/23/2020 9:19:51 AM Mountain Standard Time

Subject: RE: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act during the Black Lives Matter
Protest

DENNIS:

Thank you for your email and the link to your Missoulian pinion editorial.

| was not aware that the Doughboy statue had been vandalized until | received your
email. Such an act of senseless destructive vandalism is disappointing,
unacceptable and in conflict with nearly 250 years of efforts by United States
citizens to establish and protect our citizen constitutional rights, such as freedom of
speech, and equal protection of the laws, that are intended to be respected and
civilly exercised by United States citizens.

| agree that all lives matter. All lives matter equally. All human beings should be
treated with equal respect as well as afforded equal rights as part of our humanity
to each other as well as part of our equal protection of the laws Constitutional rights
provided pursuant to both the United States and Montana Constitution to all
citizens.
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Our office will of course work cooperatively with law enforcement to bring justice in
all matters that our office is called upon to address within the limited authority and
jurisdiction that Montana municipal attorneys are allowed pursuant to Montana state
law.

JIM NUGENT

From: oddpilot@aol.com <oddpilot@aol.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 23, 2020 8:01 AM

To: Jim Nugent <NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Cc: oddpilot@aol.com

Subject: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act during the Black
Lives Matter Protest

Jim, good morning,

As you must be aware, the Doughboy Veteran's Memorial was vandalized in early June by a
protester(s) at the Black Lives Matter rally at the Missoula County Courthouse. In case you
aren't aware of the circumstances, | have attached a link to my op/ed which appeared in
Sunday's Missoulian. As you know, this vandalism violates the Federal Veterans Memorial
Preservation Act. Whoever did the act of vandalism is subject to up to ten years in Federal
Prison.

Since you are the top law enforcement officer for the city of Missoula, will you will act in
conjunction with the Missoula County Attorney, and with the FBI, to bring to justice the
perpetrator(s) of this despicable act?

Thank you,

Dennis Gordon

https://missoulian.com/opinion/columnists/defend-doughboy-statue-from-
vandalism/article_e59fe107-5f4b-56f0-8b5e-44add17ca656.html

Messages and attachments sent to or from this e-mail account pertaining to City
business may be considered public or private records depending on the message
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content. The City is often required by law to provide public records to individuals
requesting them. The City is also required by law to protect private, confidential
information. This message is intended for the use of the individual or entity named
above. If you are not the intended recipient of this transmission, please notify the
sender immediately, do not forward the message to anyone, and delete all copies.
Thank you






From: D Knudsen

To: bcc@missoulacounty.us; Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Governmental services - fingerprints

Date: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 12:33:38 PM

Hello,

I live in Missoula County in Missoula City Ward 5. | understand the pandemic. Nobody wants to get near another
human being right now less than 1. However, my profession requires updated fingerprints. | have been asking
regularly by telephone since February of 2020.

The Missoula City Police Department keeps telling me that they are only doing fingerprints for first responders.
They (Laurie Clark) tell me health department has limited their ability to fingerprint anyone but first responders.
They tell me they have so many first responders for their appointments that they cannot see any new appointments
until the end of July 2020. Today, despite the risk to Missoula County public health, | was told that Ravalli County
and Helena were places that | could obtain fingerprints. Seems like the excessively funded local police department
cannot properly allocate resources to meet the needs of citizens. That, or Ms. Clark is completely misrepresenting
their level of appointments. Seems unreasonable that Missoula would have so many new first responders that it
would take months of fingerprint appointments to work through the backlog if a reasonable level of appointments
were being offered to the public. | personally don’t believe Ms. Clark. i think this is just some excuse her agency has
developed to be able to deter offering any in-person service to citizens. Maybe | should get myself arrested so I can
get a set of fingerprint cards....seems criminals can get a fingerprint where ordinary law-abiding tax-paying citizens
cannot.

Yup, as a voter, taxpayer, and citizen...this is not going to work. Especially in light of what I consider excessive
local tax/funding, the failure to operate reasonable and effective local services to citizens is a big problem. I think
I’ve decided to vote against everyone and everything in my city from now on...at least until | see measurable
change. That includes the Mayor, that includes my council folks, that includes any initiatives. No, until something
changes.

The Missoula County Sheriff too has a similar unacceptable story. They tell me they cannot do fingerprints because
their fingerprint machine broke in the summer of 2019 and they have been waiting for a new one. Again, Missoula
County is clearly fingerprinting criminals...but not regular ordinary citizens. That’s a problem. Either the Missoula
County Sheriff is failing in his duty to properly equip his department or the Missoula County Commissioners are
failing in their duty to provide budgets sufficient to support public services. One of the two is failing. Again, | think
voting no or against anyone who comes up for re-election is the proper way to proceed until change occurs.

If 100 percent of your local law enforcement bodies cannot provide a simple service like fingerprints it makes you
wonder how safe you really are.

But...Ravalli County and Helena appear to have different public health and appear to be properly staffed, funded,
and open for business. Sad. Very sad.

D Knudsen
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From: Peggy Schmidt

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Invest in housing and social services
Date: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 6:48:15 PM

Dear City Council Members,
As a resident of the City of Missoula (Ward 4), | urge you to prioritize housing and social
services over police funding. We need to re-envision public safety.

There is a successful program in Minneapolis (started in the last few years and being
expanded in Minneapolis and copied in other cities) that pairs a social worker with a police
officer for 911 calls involving mental health.

Often times, the person just needs to talk to someone. They do not always need to be
hauled off in handcuffs or go to the hospital in an ambulance.

There was a lengthy article about it in the Minneapolis Tribune a few years back. The
social worker in the original pilot project is my cousin. So if you need more information, |
could ask him to point you in the right direction.

I hope you will consider this idea. Thank you for reading this.
Sincerely,
Margaret Schmidt
806 W Hallmark Lane
Missoula MT 59801
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From: Jesse Ramos

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Late
Date: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 8:14:20 AM

Good morning,

I am stuck on this conference call still 1 will be on about 10 late to LUP. My apologies.
Jesse L. Ramos

City Councilman

Ward 4

Missoula, MT

59801

C. (406) 334-0785

Sent from my iPhone, please excuse errors.
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From: Gwen Jones

To: Jesse Ramos; Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Re: Trouble Logging In
Date: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 8:34:31 AM

We are already done.

Gwen Jones

Ward 3 City Councilwoman

606 Woodford St., Missoula, MT 59801
406 549-3295

Note: All emails to and from this address are in the public domain.

From: Jesse Ramos

Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 8:33:22 AM
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Trouble Logging In

Good morning,

Could someone provide me with a link to the LUP meeting that is in progress, the one | am

using says the meeting has not started.
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From: Jesse Ramos

To: Gwen Jones; Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Re: Trouble Logging In
Date: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 8:35:06 AM

ohhhhh, that explains it. Thanks Gwen.

From: Gwen Jones

Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 8:34:30 AM

To: Jesse Ramos; Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Re: Trouble Logging In

We are already done.

Gwen Jones

Ward 3 City Councilwoman

606 Woodford St., Missoula, MT 59801
406 549-3295

Note: All emails to and from this address are in the public domain.

From: Jesse Ramos

Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 8:33:22 AM
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Trouble Logging In

Good morning,

Could someone provide me with a link to the LUP meeting that is in progress, the one | am
using says the meeting has not started.
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From: Jesse Ramos

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Trouble Logging In
Date: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 8:33:24 AM

Good morning,

Could someone provide me with a link to the LUP meeting that is in progress, the one | am
using says the meeting has not started.
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From: carla abrams

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site

Cc: carla abrams

Subject: northwestern energy in the news

Date: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 10:31:56 AM

Dear City Council,

an interesting article. Northwestern Energy is a bad apple, we should not forget
that...regarding our new MOU.

thanks,

carla abrams

Snarky comment from NWE: "NorthWestern not only objected, it said the Northern
Cheyenne’s request was being made to the wrong party. The utility said the tribe
should get its transition funding from the Sierra Club."

Transition funding for Colstrip needs attention, advocate says

TOM LUTEY tlutey@billingsgazette.com BILLINGS — It's been nearly three years
since Colstrip Power Plant owners in Washington state first committed millions of
dollars to helping their Montana company town transition to a post-coal era. But, in
Big Sky Country, the discussion keeps getting shelved.

As organizations sought this month to compel power plant co-owner
NorthWestern Energy to talk about chipping in to the transition effort, the utility argued
that now wasn’t the time. Montana’s Public Service Commission agreed with
NorthWestern. Commissioner Roger Koopman characterized transition funding as a
charitable donation that should come from NorthWestern’s Montana customers.

Commissioner Tony O’Donnell led the PSC majority in deciding, with little
discussion, not to compel NorthWestern to respond to transition funding questions.
Koopman, despite his earlier comments, was the only commissioner not to support
O’Donnell.

NorthWestern is seeking to buy out one of the power plant’s other owner’s interest
in Colstrip Unit 4. Puget Sound Energy is selling its 25% share of the unit for an
aggregate price of $1. In doing so, Puget says its customers will save up to $48
million, even as the utility continues to pay for environmental cleanup associated with
the unit share.

Because NorthWestern never raised the issue of transition funding in its
application for pre-approval to buy at least half of what Puget is selling, the
utility says it shouldn’t have to discuss it.

That's not the way Chuck Macgraw sees it. Last Friday, the attorney for the
National Resources Defense Council asked the PSC to reverse its earlier order and
require NorthWestern to answer questions about transition funding for the
communities whose economies depend on Colstrip. The economy of the City of
Colstrip, population 2,266, is built around its namesake power plant and the Rosebud
Mine, which has fed the Colstrip Steam Electric Station for 45 years.

“Is this commission of the opinion that it has no responsibility to take affirmative
steps to protect the City of Colstrip and plant for a future for the community of Colstrip
after coal generation?” Macgraw argued in a Friday filing. The coal power
complex is also a crucial economic driver for the Northern Cheyenne Tribe, whose
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reservation is 18 miles to the south.

NorthWestern declined to answer questions for this article, including how long it
was committed to keep Colstrip operating. Given a week to respond, NorthWestern
said in an email Monday that the questions asked by Lee Montana Newspapers were
too closely associated with the merits of its open cases before the PSC.

None of those cases offer a hard commitment by the utility to keep Colstrip
operating for a specific time period. Lee asked whether NorthWestern was committed
to keeping the power plant operating for at least 10 years. The utility was also
asked whether it would commit to running Unit 4 through 2042, which is when
NorthWestern’s Montana customers are expected to finish paying for the
utility’s current 30% share of the unit.

The time to talk about Colstrip transition funding is now, Macgraw said, while all
six of the power plant’'s owners are still around and two of Colstrip’s units continue
producing electricity.

Each of the last four years have raised the level of uncertainty for the large
generators in southeast Montana.

In 2016, Oregon announced it would start phasing out Colstrip power in 2030. The
federal Clean Power Plan also threatened to shutter the then four unit power plant’s
two oldest generators in order for Montana to comply with greenhouse gas
restrictions. A court injunction granted to Montana and other coal friendly states
halted the federal rule, but by that summer Units 1 and 2 were offered up for
shutdown no later than 2022 to settle an air-pollution lawsuit.

In 2017, Colstrip owner Puget Sound Energy agreed to be financially ready by
the end of 2027 to shut down Colstrip. Puget was the only owner with a stake in all
four of the power plant’'s generation units. The agreement was struck as part of a
settlement of Puget’s 2017 general rate case. Also part of that settlement was $10
million to help the City of Colstrip transition past the power plant’s inevitable
shutdown. That transition money was directly tied to claims filed by NRDC.

In 2018, Units 3 and 4 were shut down for 77 days after failing to pass federal
mercury air toxics standards. And, another Washington-based Colstrip owner, Avista
Corp., raised the possibility of transition funding for the community. Avista was also
syncing up with Puget’'s 2027 deadline to be financially ready for a Colstrip
shutdown.

Last year, a Colstrip departure date became clearer for the power plant’s
Washington owners. Washington passed the Clean Energy Transformation Act, which
bans coal power at the end of 2025. A couple months later, it was announced that
Colstrip Units 1 and 2 were uneconomical and would shut down at year’s end. The
two owners of Colstrip Units 1 and 2 are Puget and Talen Energy, now headquartered
in Texas. The year ended with Avista Corp. committing $3 million in transition funding
for communities in the greater Colstrip region, including the Northern Cheyenne
Tribe.

At least three different parties have raised the issue of NorthWestern Energy
providing transition funding for the Colstrip region. In 2019, the Northern Cheyenne
requested that NorthWestern not only provide $4.5 million in transition funding, but
also above market prices for any renewable energy sold by the Northern Cheyenne in
the future.

NorthWestern not only objected, it said the Northern Cheyenne’s request
was being made to the wrong party. The utility said the tribe should get its





transition funding from the Sierra Club.

This spring, the City of Colstrip intervened on the NorthWestern’s application to
buy more of Unit 4. The city first raised the issue of transition funding with
NorthWestern, but then withdrew its questions.

“Our position on it was to concentrate on the intervention and the acquisition of
the generation. We would feel that (questions about transition funding) would hinder
the process they’re going through and we’re not going to put anything in there that's
going to hinder the process of support on that,” said John Williams, Colstrip mayor.
“We very much support that acquisition. We feel its in the best interest of our
community and a lot of other aspects related to that.”

Williams said the city was concerned about the transition funding when it comes
from Colstrip owners intending to leave town. The town of Colstrip played no part in
negotiating transition funding from Puget Sound Energy, or the $3 million Avista Corp.
committed to in 2019.

Macgraw argued that it is illegal for the Public Service Commission to exclude
transition funding from NorthWestern's application to buy more of Unit 4.
Commissioners had previously indicated the case was the right time for the transition
funding discussion.

“This is a proceeding to determine whether NorthWestern Energy should acquire
a greater share of Colstrip Unit 4,” Macgraw wrote the commission. “To make this
determination the commission must evaluate a great number of factors, including, and
most pertinently, what the future holds for Colstrip Generation Station. Because the
future of the community and the future of Colstrip generation are inextricably
intertwined.





